
 
Agenda 

 
City of Brookings 

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 
Council Chamber  898 Elk Drive  April 28, 2005  7:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
I.  CALL TO ORDER 
 
II.  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
III. ROLL CALL 

 
IV.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
  A.  Minutes of March 31, 2005 
 
V.  PUBLIC APPEARANCES 

 
VI.  STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS/CONCERNS/FOLLOWUPS 
  A.  Financial Report 
  B..  Community Center 

• Review ideas from March 16th public forum  
C. Other 

• Diane Cavaness-letter on Azalea Park  
 

VII. COMMISSIONER COMMENTS 
 

VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 



MINUTES

PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

CITY OF BROOKINGS

898 Elk Drive, Brookings
March 31, 2005

I. Call To Order

Chair Fanner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the pledge of
allegiance.

II. Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Pat Sherman

III. Roll Call

Commissioners Present Daryn Farmer, Hayley Farr, April Gothard, Frances
Hartmann, Tony Parrish, Kathy Russo Viola, and Jan Willms, Secretary.

Staff Present: Public Works Supervisor John Cowan, and Jan Krick, Interim
Recording Secretary.

Media Present: Brian Bullock, Curry Coastal Pilot.

There were two members of the public in the audience.

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. Minutes of February 24, 2005 were approved as written; Commissioner
Willms stated that the date of the Oregon Beach Cleanup was Saturday, March 19*^
not the 23rd,

B. Minutes of March 16, 2005 were approved with one correction: (Page 4 of 5)
Commissioner Parrish asked that "...he liked the idea of an art facility" be changed to
"...he liked that idea of a facility for the arts." The motion to approve the minutes for
the two meetings was made by Commissioner Willms and seconded by Commissioner
Hartmann.

V. PUBLIC APPEARANCES

John Cowan, boeird member of Nature's Coastal Holiday, approached the
podium to report on the success of the 2004 season. The event boasted 12,000
visitors from twenty-four states and eight countries. The best evening was Christmas
Eve, when 1,283 where in attendance. Cowan recommended that the Commission
consider his recommendation to spend $6000-$8000 of proceeds from the event to
install underground electrical system in Azalea Park that would run inconspicuously
in the ground around the flower beds. Additionally, underground power for lights
could be installed from the lower park to the bandshell area to make that area safely
illuminated which would draw larger crowds. Commissioner Willms asked how
disruptive the installation would be to existing flora. Cowan indicated that the area
would be backhoed, but not trenched, so that minimal damage would occur, adding
that lights will benefit other park activities, such as weddings and concerts.
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Commissioner Viola expressed concern regarding vandalism; Cowan said the system
would be inconspicuous and have a locking system. Tree roots would not be
damaged. Commissioners agreed that this falls into the area of maintenance, and not
a new project. A motion was made by Commissioner Gothard and seconded, to
approve Nature's Coastal Holiday's expenditure of funds of $6000 to $8000 for power
pedestals and underground conduit for lights and power at Azalea Park. The motion
carried unanimously.

Craig Mickelson of 738 Third Street, Brookings addressed the Commission
regarding the Salmon Run Golf Course summer junior golfers program. Mickelson
announced that the program's goal is to increase their commitment to young golfers
this year. The program will begin June 18 and be offered every Saturday for eight
weeks, excluding the July 4 weekend, ending August 18, at a cost per student of $25,
with scholarships available based on need. Classes will run all day and children will
be grouped according to age and ability to handle equipment. Instructors will
volunteer and clubs will be provided. Mickelson requested the Commission to allow
the instruction to be included in the City's Summer Recreation program. Concern
was expressed by Parrish that other golfers would not want the course tied up on
Saturdays this way and suggested other days for the youth program. Mickelson
responded that the group will primarily use the driving range. The motion was made
by Commissioner Fair to include Junior Golf in the Summer Recreation Program. The
motion carried by a 6-1 vote (Parrish voted against the motion).

VI. STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS/CONCERNS/FOLLOWUPS

City Manager Leroy Blodgett was unable to attend and there was no discussion
on this agenda item.

VIL COMMISSIONER COMMENTS

Commissioner April Gothard commented on the pursuit of the plan for a
community center, encouraging the Commission to invite the public into the process,
to include leaving the final 45 minutes of meetings open for community input. Chair
Farmer said that appointing a separate subcommittee doesn't make sense; agreeing
that meetings regarding a community center should be open to the public.
Commissioner Fair wondered if the Commission would then meet twice a month.

Commissioner Viola suggested that one meeting per month be devoted strictly to the
community center. Farmer asked if a piece of property had been identified for the
community center; Mayor Sherman said that the City is looking for an appropriate
site. Discussion of various sites ensued. Farmer added that the theater group will
create additional revenue for the project. Gothard encouraged the Commission to
study the Gresham Plan. Farr and Farmer suggested dividing the preliminary tasks
among smaller groups within the commission. Farmer ydll talk to Representative
Wayne Krieger regarding the Visitors' Center as a possible site. Gothard mentioned
that the commission already has a list of interested volunteers; Farmer indicated that
trips to Gresham and Florence to visit other centers is in order; Viola will visit
Gresham. Farr suggested a fundraiser for travel to community centers, and for funds
to invite those key persons here. The need for a step by step plan was discussed; it
was suggested to contact Pauline Olsen and Elmo Williams, instrumental in planning
the Che too Public Library, for their help. It was agreed that a trip in mid-May was in



c

order to see community centers in Gresham and Florence. Gothard suggested adding
a regular item to the agenda devoted to progress on the community center. Fair
suggested a subcommittee meeting meet before the next regular Parks and
Recreation Commission meeting on April 28^^. Mayor Sherman reminded the
commission that a notice must be publicized before a subcommittee meets or a trip is
taken. Farr proposed a subcommittee meeting for April 19th; she will talk with the
City's administrative secretary about scheduling the chambers and advise
commissioners.

Commissioner Farmer asked Dave Lentz, Parks and Recreation Foreman, for an
update on the BMS track; Lentz replied that the issue is inactive at this time.

Commissioner Parrish smnounced that he has joined the Lions Club as a liaison
with the commission.

VII. Adjournment
Having no further business, the Parks and Recreation Commission adjourned

at 8:02 pm.

Respectfully submittted.

Jan Krick

Interim Recording Secretary

Approved by the Parks and Recreation Commission



865 Crestwood Place

Brookings, OR 97415
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Brookings Parks Commission
898 Elk Drive

Brookings, OR 97415

Dear Commissioners;

The gardens and forests of Azalea Park are among the gems of our community. One of
my favorite activities there is birding. During the spring and fall, I stop at the park
two or three times a week on my way to work as a Science teacher at Azalea Middle
School.

At Azalea Park, I have watched a Bald Eagle soaring over the trees in the sunshine,
witnessed silky Cedar Waxwings feeding salmonberries to each other, and stood
quietly as an Olive-sided Flycatcher swooped from the top of an Azalea to catch
insects in flight, returning each time to his perch.

I thought you would be interested in the enclosed list of species I have seen at Azalea
Park during the past two years. I think it is impressive that so many birds are
attracted to our park, and I am certain I have not discovered them all! Thank you for
your work and dedication in maintaining an environment that is inviting to birds.

I would like to call your attention to a current situation at Azalea Park. As we know,
the beautiful, historical Brewer Spruce are dying. I am asking that you consider not
cutting them down. Last week, there were two species of woodpeckers working over
the spruce trees, as well as several Red-breasted Nuthatches foraging among the
branches. In the forest, such trees become nest trees and a valuable source of food

for many kinds of birds. Perhaps a plaque could be placed explaining why they have
been left standing.



Thank you very much for considering the birds. If you desire further information,
please contact me at 469-1809 or via email at birder_l@charter.net.
I would also like to invite you to join me on an Audubon Society beginning bird walk at
Azalea Park on May 7, from 7-9am.

Sincerely,

Diane Cavaness

cc: Azalea Park Foundation

Brookings Parks and Recreation Department



SPECIES SEEN

All Dates ~ in Azalea Park ~ 53 seen

HERONS, EGRETS AND

BITTERNS

Great Blue Heron

DUCKS, GEESE AND

SWANS

Canada Goose

Mallard

NEW WORLD VULTURES

Turkey Vulture
OSPREY

Osprey
HAWKS, EAGLES AND

KITES

Bald Eagle
TURKEYS

Wild Turkey
GULLS

Western Gull

PIGEONS AND DOVES

Mourning Dove
HUMMINGBIRDS

Anna's Hummingbird
Rufous Hummingbird
Allen's Hummingbird

WOODPECKERS

Downy Woodpecker
Hairy Woodpecker
Norfliem Flicker

TYRANT FLYCA TCHERS

Olive-sided Flycatcher
SWALLOWS

Tree Swallow

Violet-green Swallow
Cliff Swallow

KINGLETS

Golden-crowned Kinglet
Ruby-crowned Kinglet

WAXWINGS

Cedar Waxwing
WRENS

Winter Wren

THRUSHES

Swainson's Thrush

Hermit Thrush

American Robin

Varied Thrush

OLD WORLD WARBLERS

Wrentit

CHICKADEES AND

TITS

Black-capped Chickadee
Chestnut-backed Chickadee

NUTHATCHES

Red-breasted Nuthatch

CROWS AND JAYS

Steller's Jay

Western Scrub-Jay
Common Raven

STARLINGS

European Starling
OLD WORLD SPARROWS

House Sparrow
VIREOSAND ALLIES

Cassin's Vireo

FINCHES, SISKINS,

CROSSBILLS

House Finch

Red Crossbill

Pine Siskin

WOOD WARBLERS

Orange-crowned Warbler
Yellow-rumped Warbler
Townsend's Warbler

Wilson's Warbler

TANAGERSAND

ALLIES

Western Tanager

SPARROWS, TOWHEES,

JUNCOS

Spotted Towhee
Fox Sparrow
Song Sparrow
White-crowned Sparrow
Golden-crowned Sparrow
Dark-eyed Junco

SALTATORS, CARDINALS

AND ALLIES

Black-headed Grosbeak

Lazuli Bimting

STATISTICS

Species seen - 53

Printed April 3,2005 ~ DIANE data set ~ Species List - Azalea Park Page 1



CITY OF BROOKINGS
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MEMO

TO: Parks & Recreation Commission

Leroy Blodgett, City Manager
Wait Cook, Public Works Director
John Cowan, Public Works Supervisor
Dave Lentz and Randy Mitchem-Parks

FROM: Cathie Mahon, Secretary

DATE: April 22, 2005

RE: Packet for April 26, 2005 meeting

• Walt Cook, Public Works Director, is the new addition to City Staff.
City Manager Blodgett will introduce him.

•  Included in the packet is the list of ideas for a community center
expressed at the March 16'^ forum that April G. put together.

• Also included in the packet is a letter from Diane Cavaness
expressing her delight about Azalea Park.

All for now. See you next week!!

898 Elk Drive Brookings, OR 97415
www.brookings.or us

Phone: (541)469-2163
Fax:(541)469-3650
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